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THE COUNCIL

JOINT REPORT OF THE LAND USE COMMITTEE

AND THE 

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ZONING AND FRANCHISES

L.U. No. 424 (Res. No. 962)

By Council Members Katz and Avella

SUBJECT

BROOKLYN CB - 1
N 050110(A) ZRK


City Planning Commission decision approving an application submitted by the Department of City Planning, pursuant to Section 201 of the New York City Charter, for an amendment of the Zoning Resolution of the City of New York, relating to Article II, Chapter 3 (Bulk Regulations for Residential Buildings in Residence Districts) and Article VI, Chapter 2 (Special Regulations Applying in the Waterfront Area); Article XII, Chapter 3 (Special Mixed Use District) specifying a Special Mixed Use District (MX‑8) in Greenpoint‑Williamsburg, Community District 1, Brooklyn; and the elimination of Article IX, Chapter 7 (Special Northside Mixed Use District) and Article X, Chapter 8 (Special Franklin Street Mixed Use District).

INTENT


To facilitate housing and open spaces, and light industrial and commercial uses.  In addition to facilitating a continuous publicly accessible waterfront walkway and new public open spaces along the East River Waterfront.

PUBLIC HEARING


DATE:  April 4, 2005


Witnesses in Favor:  Sixty-three

Witnesses Against:  Seventy-five

SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION


DATE:  May 2, 2005


The Subcommittee recommends that the Land Use Committee approve the decision of the City Planning Commission with modifications.

In Favor:
Against:


Abstain:

Avella
None


None

Quinn

Dilan

Gioia

Katz

McMahon

Seabrook

Vann

COMMITTEE ACTION


DATE:  May 2, 2005


The Committee recommends that the Council approve the attached resolution and refer the modifications to the City Planning Commission.

In Favor:
Against:
Abstain:
Katz
None


None

Perkins

Quinn

Rivera

Baez

Comrie

Dilan

Felder

Koppell

Sanders

Seabrook

Vann

Gentile

FILING OF MODIFICATIONS WITH THE CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

The Committee's proposed modifications were filed with the City Planning Commission on May 2, 2005.  The City Planning Commission filed a letter dated May 11, 2005, with the Council indicating that the proposed modifications are not subject to additional environmental review or additional review pursuant to Section 197-c of the City Charter.
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